TOWN OF ANTRIM BOARD OF SELECTMEN'S MEETING MINUTES DECEMBER 2, 2002

PRESENT: Chairman Dave Penny, Selectman Mike Genest, Selectman Bill Prokop and Sherry Miller.

7:00 p.m. Meeting called to order -

7:00 p.m. Deering Board of Selectmen

Beth Kelly, Chairman of the Deering Board of Selectmen met with the Selectmen to discuss the Antrim – West Deering Airport Road Bridge. She advised that they received notification from the State indicating that the bridge is in need of repair. The Selectmen had various questions, which Ms. Kelly will take back to the Deering Road Agent for clarification and then get back to the Selectmen.

8:00 p.m. ARTS Budget -

The Selectmen met with Clark Craig and reviewed his proposed 2003 budget. The Selectmen made no decisions.

8:30 p.m. Administration Budget -

The Selectmen reviewed a portion of the proposed 2003 administration budget. They intend to review the remaining next week.

Town Hall HVAC/R annual maintenance –

The Selectmen reviewed the proposals received for the annual maintenance of the HVAC/R systems at Town Hall. They unanimously agreed to accept the proposal received from Teem Control to be effective January 1, 2003 – December 31, 2003.

Waste Management Agreement –

Signed.

Christmas Eve day and New Years Eve day –

The Selectmen unanimously agreed to close the Town Office at 2:00 p.m. Christmas Eve day and New Years Eve day.

The minutes of November 18 and 25 were unanimously approved.

Respectfully submitted,

Sherry Miller